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Construction of northerfl gas pipeline would be in Canada's interest

After a two-day debate in the House of
Commions on August 4 and 5 and Cabinet
meetings during the following weekend,
Prime Minister Pierre Trudeau announced
on August 8 that "a northemn pipeline
passing througli the southemn Yukon
Territory to provide the means to trans-
port Canadian gas.jrom the Mackenzie
Delta,' as and when required to meet
Canadian needs as well as to provide im-
mediate transport of Ainerican gas from
Prudhoe Bay, would be in. Canada's
national intereat".

Canada and the United States nego-
tiators, said Mr. Trudeau, would meet as
soon as possible to seek agreement re-
garding the routing, timing of construc-
tion and provision for a connecting link
that would give access to Canadian gas
in the Mackenzie Delta and the fmnancial
feasibility of the system.

At issue is a petroleumn industry re-
quest to build the estimated $ 10-billion
natural gas pipeline across Canada from
the North, initially carrying only gas fromn
Alaska to the U.S., with a provision for
connecting links to Canadian northern
supplies. The Government favours the
proposaI by Foothills Pipe Linos Ltd.
of Calgary and Northwest Pipeline Corp.
of Salt Lake City to build the pipeline

"A compreliensive series of studios has
provided the Govemmuent, Parliamrent and
the Canadian people with invaluable
knowledge and insight into the many
complex issues surrounding tis question.

"The Governmnent of the United States
lias been giving similar consideration to
the options open to it in order to deter-
mine which would beat serve its own
intereats.

"The Canadian Goverument lias been
influenced by the conclusion of the
National Energy Board that the naturaI
gas reserves of some 5.3 trillion cubie
feet that have been found to date in the
Mackenzie Delta constitute the cheapest
alterniative source of new supplies of
energy available tur Canada. The Board
also concluded that, depending on a
variety of factors difficult to predict at
the present time, Canada could by as
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